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15 May 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear  

  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 18 

April 2024. You requested the following:  

… Any cabinet papers, advice or reports to Ministers and/or Treasury concerning the topic 

of tax paid by multinational companies in New Zealand. Related to the same topic, can I 

also be provided with any correspondence and written communications between the 

Government and multinationals and any records of meetings held between 

representatives of multinationals and Ministers/Government officials. The relevant time 

period for this request is 2014 to the present day.  

Inland Revenue did not prepare any Cabinet papers, advice or reports to Ministers or the 

Treasury concerning the topic of tax paid by paid by multinational companies in New Zealand.  

Your request for this information is therefore refused under section 18(e) of the OIA, as the 

document alleged to contain the information requested does not exist. Generally, Inland Revenue 

is prevented from discussing the tax affairs of specific taxpayers with Ministers due to the 

confidentiality obligations set out in section 18 of the Tax Administration Act 1994 (TAA).  

Information related to correspondence, written communications, and records of meetings 

between the Government and multinational companies is considered sensitive revenue 

information under section 18 of the TAA because it directly identifies an entity. Your request for 

this information is therefore refused under section 18(c)(i) of the OIA, as making the requested 

information available would be contrary to the provisions of a specified enactment, namely 

Inland Revenue’s confidentiality obligation in section 18 of the Tax Administration Act 1994 

(TAA). Disclosure of this information does not fall within any of the exceptions to the 

confidentiality obligation listed in sections 18D to 18J of the TAA. 

Additional Information 

Documents relating to Inland Revenue’s anti Base erosion and profit shifting (BEPS) work are 

available on Inland Revenue’s Tax Policy website (taxpolicy.ird.govt.nz) by searching for Base 

erosion and profit shifting.  While these documents are not within the scope of your request (as 

they do not directly relate to tax paid by multinationals), they do concern tax measures the 

Government adopted to ensure multinationals do not use aggressive tax strategies to reduce 

their tax payable in New Zealand.  
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Questions?
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